MINUTES GDTA MEETING WEDNESDAY 2ND APRIL, 2003

PRESENT:

Hal Moir, Jaimie Byrnes, Anne Thomas, Steve Gibson, Bryce Grossel, Lynne Buchanan, Troy Mahoney, Maureen Rowe

APOLOGIES:

Pat Healy

MINUTES PREVIOUS MEETING:

Moved

Bryce Grossel

Seconded Steve Gibson

BUSINESS ARISING:

* Refunds from Championships -Steve attending
* Trophies from Championships - Troy to follow up
* Lease with Council - we apparently required to sign
fresh lease.

* Hal thanked Jamie for advising the Committee in advance
of his decision not stand as Treasurer which will assist us to find a replacement.

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

Survey from Kim Anderson, Lisarow High School Northumberland Region Special Meeting 3/4/03

Letter from Woy Woy Tennis Club re insurance Tennis NSW - re Milo Gosford Council re Vaughan Park

GTC re Reid Cup Memo from Rod re "Special" Northumberland Meeting

Tennis NSW Memorandum of Assoc

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

NIL

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Bendigo Bank

31/3 Cr \$33,409

(\$31,918.00 available)

Commonwealth Bank

Cr

\$2,453.00

O/S ACCOUNTS:

GTC Accounts

Mowing

\$220.00

Squads % collection fees Promotional fee

\$363.00

\$718.45 \$275.00 Treasurer's report contd.

Saturday Vouchers Tuesday Vouchers	\$400.00 \$460.00
Officeworks	\$ 77.06
Telstra	\$199.30
Australia Post	\$ 83.00
Water consumption	\$107.00
Membership refund (Piers Lavender)	\$ 26.00
R & B Office supplies	\$ 66.00
Anne Thomas - phone a/c	\$150.72

TENNIS COMMITTEE:

Troy apologised for not having the minutes from previous meeting, next meeting on 14/4/03. Saturday comp down to 20 teams and is a concern. Division 1 is better this time, but Division 2 there was a big "drop off". This has created a big gap between the divisions. There are some rumours that some people are not happy at Tuggerah and may come back. We made need to change the format for next comp.

Thursday night is down from 19 to 15 teams. Tuesday up to semi-finals, entries for next comp coming in.

Fee increase for Saturday has not caused any problems.

JUNIOR COMMITTEE:

Junior meeting held 26/3/03. Main discussion was in relation to Inter-District competitions.

INTER-DISTRICT:

We have 2 teams for Sydney. Mary's team and 1 Presidents Cup team. There were a couple of additional applications, but they were not strong enough. Receiving entries for Northumberland.

Maureen brought along samples of new shirt for girls for Northumberland. Decision made on one, which will be plain white with logo. Order will be placed when entries come in and we ascertain relevant numbers for each size.

Shirts will be \$15.00 - Association will subsidise the difference in cost of new shirt for girls (cost approx \$18.50).

SQUADS - There is 1 squad on Thursday evening.

 ${\tt BADGE:}\ -\ {\tt Most}$ finals will be held this Saturday, competition went well.

L.M.W. REPORT: No report

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Maureen asked if \$500.00 cheque received from Dunlop for Promotion/Advertising for 2003 - yes credited to our account.

Maureen to check with Rod re a date for a Veterans Day for placing photo of Chris Cox in Blue Room.

Steve was asked by Craig Watson to advise the GDTA Committee that Tennis NSW will not be co-operating with Gosford Tennis Centre until Rod apologises for his comments to Tennis NSW staff.

Jamie gave explation of drawings for bottom complex and his meeting with the Mayor. Next meeting with him will be in the next couple of weeks.

Meeting closed 10.45 PM